I* Canadian Nuclear Commission canadienne
Safety Commission de slreté nucléaire

Notice of Public Hearing

June 24, 2016 Ref. 2016-H-04

The Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission (CNSC) will hold a public hearing to consider an
application from the Saskatchewan Research Council (SRC) to remove the hold point for Phase 2
of the Gunnar Remediation Project. The Gunnar site, located in northern Saskatchewan, is being
remediated by the SRC under a CNSC waste nuclear substance licence. The licence includes a
regulatory hold point that requires SRC to receive approval from the Commission before
proceeding with Phase 2 of the project.

After a hearing held in September 2015, the Commission removed the hold point pertaining to
the remediation of the tailings deposits at the Gunnar site. The SRC has applied to the CNSC for
removal of the remainder of the hold point pertaining to the remediation of other site
components, which include the waste rock piles, the open pit, the mine openings and other
demolition waste.

Date: September 22, 2016
Place: CNSC public hearing room, 14th floor, 280 Slater Street, Ottawa, ON
Time: As set by the agenda published prior to the hearing date

The public hearing will be webcast live and archived for 90 days on the CNSC website at
nuclearsafety.gc.ca.

Members of the public who have an interest or expertise in this matter, or information that may
be useful to the Commission in coming to a decision, are invited to comment in writing on
SRC’s application. Requests to intervene must be filed with the Commission Secretariat by
August 22, 2016 using the online request form or following the coordinates below. Pursuant to
the Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission Rules of Procedure, the request to intervene must
include the following information:

* awritten submission of the comments to be presented to the Commission
» the requester’s name, address and telephone number

All submissions are available to the public on request to the Secretariat. Personal information,
such as address and telephone number, is essential for linking the submission to its author. If you
wish to ensure the confidentiality of your personal information, please submit it on a separate

page.

SRC’s submission and CNSC staff’s recommendations to be considered at the hearing will be
available after July 22, 2016. To obtain copies of these documents, please contact the Secretariat
at the coordinates below or request them directly from the website. Further information on this
hearing or the public Commission hearing process is available on the CNSC website.

Canada


http://www.nuclearsafety.gc.ca/
http://www.nuclearsafety.gc.ca/eng/the-commission/intervention

For further information, please contact:

Senior Tribunal Officer

Secretariat

Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission

280 Slater Street, P.O. Box 1046, Station B
Ottawa, ON K1P 5S9

Tel.: 613-996-9063 or 1-800-668-5284
Fax: 613-995-5086
Email: cnsc.interventions.ccsn@canada.ca



mailto:cnsc.interventions.ccsn@canada.ca

